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II. Obituary and biographical notes

(cont'd' -from p. 549j"

P.K.Bell, Taxon 8 (1959) 83-86, portr.

Alston, A.H.G. 1902-1958

Unfortunately he died suddenly in Spain while on a trip for

recovering his health; a serious loss to the British Museum

and to the Flora Malesiana as co-editor of the Pteridophyte
series.
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Bird, Lajos 1856-1931

V.Szdkessy, Zum hundertsten Geburtstage des ungarischen Neu-

guinea-Forschers Lajos Bird. Ann.Mus.Hist.-Wat.Mus.Nat.Hung,
ser.nova 7 (1956) 1-14, bibliogr., portr.

B o r g e s e n, F. 1866-1956

C.I.Dickinson, Kew Bull. 1956, 400 (1957).

G.Feldmann, Rev.Algol, n.s. 3 (1957) 1-15, bibliogr., portr.

C u z n e r, H.

Of. Bull.Nat.Res.Counc.Philip. 42 (1958) 6.

D a n i k e r, A.U. 1894-1957

E.Schmid, Vierteljahrschr.Naturf.Ges.Zurich 102 (1957) 373-

374.

E.Schmid, Ambert Ulrich Daniker, 1894-1957. Verh.Schweiz.Na-

turf.Ges. 137 (1957) 316-323, bibliogr., portr.

D a k k u s, P.W.M.

Former Curator of the Botanic Gardens, Bogor, died at Amster-

dam in 1958.

Evans, I.H.N.

Cole & fweedie, Sarawak Mus.J. n.s. 11 (1958) xviii-xx.

F o r s t e r

D.E.Meyer, Uber die beiden Forster und die von Ihnen gesam-

melten Pflanzen im Herbar Willdenow. v/illdenowia 1 (1957)
778-780.

Graham, R.A.

Assistant in the Kew Herbarium, died suddenly from coronary

thrombosis, Dec.1958.

H a e n k e, T.

C.henckel, Las actividades del naturalista Tadeo Kaenke en

la expedicidn Malaspina (1789-1794). Bol.Soc.Esp.Hist.Nat.
54 Secc.Geol. (1957) 195-203.

H a 1 1 e r, A.von

G.A.Lindeboom, Haller in Holland (1725-1727). Delft 1958,
publ. by Kon.Ned.Gist & Spiritus Fabriek, Delft. 106 pp.
ill. 8°.—An annotated (in Dutch) illustrated German diary,

beautifully printed and executed, and with many interesting
historical details on 18th century life in Holland, especi-

ally Leyden.

H.Zoller, Quelques remarques sur son oeuvre botanique et ses

collections. Bull.Mus.Hist.Nat.Paris sdr.2, 30 (1958) 305-

312, 3 pi.
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Hochreutiner, B.P.G.

Died Geneva, Jan.29, 1959, aged 85 years.

Ch.Baehni, iaxon 8 (1959) 81-83, portr.

K n u t h, R.

H.Melchior, Taxon 6 (1957) 185-186.

Koch, k/alo 1895-1956

J.Braun-Blanquet, Neue Ziircher Zeit. 1 Oct. 1956, no 2735 (7
pp.).
Buel, Vierteljahrschr.Naturf.Ges.Zurich 102 (1957) 374-375.

K o r i b a, Kwan

Prof.Kwan Koriba died on 15 Dec.1957 at Hirosaki, Japan, at

the age of 75 years. He was sent by the Japanese Government

to be Director of the Botanic Gardens, Singapore, during the

Japanese military occupation 1942-45. During this period he

made a study of periodicity of plants. It was largely due to

him that this Department suffered no loss by theft, looting
or shipment of war booty for which Singapore and botanical

science owe him a great debt of gratitude. He was greatly

appreciated by the scientific internees whom he protected as

far as was in his power. An orbituary will appear in the

Gardens* Bulletin Singapore.

Lam, H.J.

Biographical notes in Jubilee vol. Blumea Suppl.4 (1958),
bibliogr., portr.

Ledermann, C.

Botanical collector on a Sepik expedition in N.New Guinea in

1912-13. He died Feb.13, 1958, in Volkach b.Wurzburg, Ger-

many .

Leefmans, S.

C.A.Backer, Entom.Ber. 15 (1954) 73-76.

Linnaeus

Linnaeus commemorated 1707 - May 23rd - 1957. Addresses de-

livered at the Academic Session on the 23rd of May, 1957, in

the Ridderzaal of the Town Hall, Haarlem. Comm. no 103 Nat.

Mus.Hist.Sc.Leyden 1957, 35 pp., with plates.

M.Jacobs, Linnaeus, the man and his work. Pengg.Alam 37

(1957) 40-61.

H.J.Lam, Nieuwe Rotterd.Courant 18 May, 1957.

M a k i n o, Tomitaro

K.Hisauchi & H.Hara, Taxon 6 (1957) 125-127, portr.

M a t t f e 1 d, J. 1895-1951

F.inarkgraf, Ber.Deut.Bot.Ges. 68a (1957) 307-310, portr.



618

1V1 c A d a m, J.B. 1910-1959

It is with deep regret that the recent death of the Director

of Forests, Mr J.B.McAdam M.M. is announced (early 1959). He

was aged 49 when he died in Brisbane while on leave. The

existence of the present Division of Botany is due entirely
to the foresight of the late Director of Forests who, during
the last war, established the nucleus of the present herba-

rium collections. During his post-war Departmental organisa-
tion the importance of the botanical work to forestry and

agriculture was kept well in mind. He has been succeeded by
Mr w.K.S u t t i e, previously Chief of the Division of Sil-

viculture and before that with the Queensland Forest Service.

Merrill, E.D.

I.H.Burkill, Proc.Linn.Soc.Lond. 158 (1957) 51-56.

J.Ewan, J.Wash.Ac.Sc. 46 (1956) 267-268.

E.Quisumbing, Philip.J.Sc. 85 (1956) 181-188, portr.

R.E.Schultes, Taxon 6 (1957) 89-101, photogr.

N e 1 m e s, E.

The well-known cyperologist of the Herbarium of the Royal
Botanic Gardens, Hew, died on Feb. 5, 1959c Besides being an

extremely helpful, kind, and tolerant personality, the late

Mr Nelmes has done a great work on the Carices of the Indo-

Malaysian region from which Flora Malesiana will derive

great benefit.

Hgadiman

'Che Hgadiman bin Ha ji Ismail, Government Pensioner, lately
Head Ranger, Nature Reserves, Singapore, died on Sept.24,

1958, aged 54 years. He served the Botanic Gardens, Singapo-
re for 57 years, for 28 of which he was a plant collector,
and it was during this time that he was associated with Mr

E.J.H.Corner in training monkeys to collect botanical speci-

mens. An orbituary notice will appear in the Gardens' Bulle-

tin Singapore.

Norman, A.Geoffrey
Professor of Botany, the new Director of the Michigan Bota-

nic Gardens. See Asa Gray Bull. n.s. Ill, 2 (1957) 275-276,
portr.

N u r, Haji Mohamed

Haji Mohamed Nur bin Mohamed Ghous, 3.E.M., Government Pen-

sioner, re-engaged Herbarium and Museum Assistant, Botanic

Gardens, Singapore, died on Nov.8, 1958, aged 50 years. He

served this Department for nearly 50 years in various capa-

cities. He rose not only to the position of responsibility
which he held for the last 55 years but to one of great per-

sonal and professional respect through an innate perspicaci-
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ty for things botanical and a conscientious regard towards

his work. An orbituary notice will appear in the Gardens'

Bulletin.

0 e v e r, H.ten

formerly director of forestry, Netherlands Indies; died at

Zeist, Holland, July 23, 1957.

Oliver, w.R.B. 1833-1957

Lied May 17, 1957. Of. froc.R.Soc.New Zealand 85 (1958) lx-

lxiv, bibliogr., portr.

Borsch, 0.

Lied at the age of 84 years in Vienna, Jan.2, 1959.

Ridley, H.N.

I.H.Burkill, Proc.Linn.Soc.Lond. 169th sess. (1958) 35-38.

L.J.Salisbury, 3iogr.Mem.Roy.Soc. 3 (1957) 141-159, portr.

Roxburgh, vV.

J.R.Sealy, The Roxburgh flora Indica drawings at Hew. Kew

Bull. 1956, 349-399 (1957).

S e i f r i z, W.

A.Hofler, Verh.Zool.3ot.Ges. «len 96 (1956) 12-13.

S m i t h, Sir William Wright
former Regius keeper of the Royal Botanic Garden, Edinburgh.

Cf. h.R.Fletcher, J.R.Rort.Soc. 82 (1957) 103.

S o d y, h.J.V.

A well-known zoologist, author of several important publica-
tions on mammals and birds of Java and other parts of Malay-

sia; died at Amsterdam, Jan.16, 1959.

Sparrman, A.

Mia C.karsten, Sparrman as a correspondent. J.S.Afr.Bot. 23

(1957) 43-63 (portr. pi.17), 127-137.

tferdermann, E.

The former Lirector of the Berlin Herbarium, who retired

shortly ago, died suddenly at Bremen, spring 1959, after ha-

ving accomplished a botanical trip to Africa.

willis, J.C. 1868-1958

w.B.lurrill, Biogr.Mem.fellows Royal Society 4 (1958) 353-

359, bibliogr., portr.

W i n k 1 e r, Hans 1877-1945

Brabec, Mitt.Staatsinst.Alig.Bot.Hamburg 11 (1957) 7-8.

W o o d, G.H.S.

Forest botanist, North Borneo, died in hospital, Brunei,

early May 1957, of burns received in the Brunei Forest Re-
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serve, near Kuala Belait, when a drum of spirits exploded
near the camp-fire. This was an extremely great shock to the

many friends of Geoffrey Vi/ood who, with his extremely kind

nature and ingratiating manners, had the sympathy of all who

met him. After his short career in Africa he tried to get fa-

miliar with the Bornean forest composition after having re-

ceived training from Mr vi/yatt-Smith at Kepong. He concentra-

ted his attention on Dipterocarps and spent part of his

first leave on the study of special specimens at Kew and

Leyden. Together with Agama he composed a small check-list

of the forest flora of North Borneo (see book notices) and

he was working on a treatment of common North Bornean Dipte-

rocarps, the MS of which is now thanks to help by Mr »/yatt-

Smith, Mr Nicholson and others put into shape for publica-
tion in the Gardens Bulletin Singapore. In it several new

species are recognized, which will be published separately.

Malaysia has lost with him a most promising man.

J.D.Bletchley, Proc.Linn.Soc.Lond. 169th sess. (1958) 38-40.


